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Greetings from the first-ever issue of the Docket, our official newsletter!  We hope that this message will be a great way to keep everyone informed about recent news within the UVa Mock Trial Family.    


I’m very excited to announce the beginning of a new competitive season! The Executive Board has been working hard this summer over international Gchat conferences to organize a competitive pre-season invitational line-up.  VP Shikha Gupta has also done a great job organizing GAMTI (November 1-2).  Special thanks to Toby Heytens, who has worked miracles organizing GAMTI sponsorships.  For the first time ever, the UVA Law School has agreed to sponsor the tournament!  


We welcome two familiar faces to our coaching staff: alumni Kevin Richards and Jamar Walker.  Their experience and guidance will be invaluable this coming year as we face new obstacles   without Ryan Faulconer as Head Coach.  We wish him the best of luck in his new clerkship. 


Lastly, I would like to thank everyone for supporting our program.  Our success would not be possible without the help of alumni and community members and I’m confident that with your help we can have another successful year!  


--Juliana Yee




















After losing a number of competitors from the 2006-2007 National Championship team, including All-Americans Daniel Young and Mostafa Abdelkarim (both CLAS ’07), U.Va. Mock Trial welcomed four new members for the 2007-2008 season: first-years Michelle Chmielewski of Chicago, Ill.; Marcella Coburn of Ellicott City, Md.; and Rohan Sebastian of Springfield, Va.; as well as third-year Steven Kanjo of Staten Island, N.Y., who had competed on the 2005-2006 National Championship team.


The program began the year at the University of Richmond’s Spider Classic, finishing first and third in a very competitive early-season field. Third-year Alex Boyajian brought home the season’s first individual award as an Outstanding Witness. Success continued in November at the Great American Mock Trial Invitational (GAMTI) in Washington, D.C., as U.Va. Mock Trial was the only program with two teams in the top ten, a trend that continued throughout the year. Fourth-year Kevin Richards received an Outstanding Attorney award. 


After GAMTI, U.Va. headed to New York City, for NYU’s Downtown Invitational Classic. Team 973 came in second place, while 972 finished ninth; once again, U.Va. Mock Trial was the only program with two top-ten teams at NYU. Second-year Shikha Gupta won an Outstanding Attorney award, while Steven Kanjo was recognized as an Outstanding Witness.  (cont. on page 2)


 

















2008-2009 Mock Trial Executive Board:





President: 


Juliana Yee, 


CLAS ‘10.





Executive Vice President:


Shikha Gupta, CLAS ‘10





Treasurer:


Marcella Coburn, CLAS ‘11





Vice President of Administration:


Alison Burton,


	CLAS ‘10





Vice President of Fundraising:


Paul Wiley,


	CLAS ‘10








Coaches:





Ryan Faulconer,


	Kansas ’05,


UVA Law ‘08





Toby Heytens,


	Macalester ‘97


UVA Law ’00





Kevin Richards,


	SEAS ‘08





Jamar Walker,


	CLAS ‘08, 


UVA Law ‘11
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2007-2008 Year in Review, continued





Looking Forward: Mock Trial in 2008-2009


























Prospects look bright for U.Va. Mock Trial as it moves into the 2008-2009 season. A strong core of competitors return, energized by the thought of avenging their setback in St. Paul. The program hopes to strengthen its numbers through a well-publicized tryout process geared toward finding U.Va.’s most talented students.


The invitational season should be an exciting one for U.Va. Mock Trial. Despite budget cuts from Student Council, the program is hoping to attend almost all of the tournaments it did in 2007-2008, with a few notable additions: the Carolina Classic at Elon University in Greensboro, N.C.; the University of Pittsburgh’s Steel City Invitational; Bellarmine University’s Derby Classic, in Louisville, Ky.; and the UCLA Invitational in Los Angeles, California.


Additionally, the U.Va. School of Law has agreed to sponsor this year’s GAMTI, solidifying U.Va. Mock Trial’s invitational as the nation’s elite tournament.








After the new year, U.Va. Mock Trial headed to Winston-Salem for the Demon Deacon Invitational at Wake Forest. 972 finished as tournament champions, with 973 close behind in fifth. Richards and Boyajian each won their second individual award, while second-year Lucy Partain joined in with her first, an Outstanding Attorney award.


Following close on the heels of the victory at Wake Forest, the program traveled to Atlanta for Georgia Tech’s Wramblin’ Wreck Invitational. Team 973 finished second and 972 third, again the only program doubling up in the top ten. Fourth-year Jamar Walker came away with an Outstanding Witness award.


U.Va. went back up to D.C. for the Capital City Regional, finishing the weekend first and second, advancing both teams directly to the National Championship Tournament, and coming away with an astonishing six individual awards. Witness awards went to Rohan Sebastian and second-years Juliana Yee and Paul Wiley. The U.Va. competitors rewarded for their attorney work were Partain, Gupta, and Wiley.


Unfortunately, the National Championship Tournament in St. Paul didn’t end as the previous two had, as U.Va. was unable to defend its two national titles. However, 973 cracked the top ten, and Lucy Partain and Alex Boyajian both won All-American awards: Partain as an attorney, Boyajian as a witness. It was the third award of the season for each.














We’d love to hear from you!





Collegiate Mock Trial at the University of Virginia


PO Box 400715


SAC Box 106


Charlottesville, VA 22904





Or via email:


President Juliana Yee, jmy5f@virginia.edu
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